
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

and Joe

Welcome to our third edition of our leaders’ newsletter where 
we can celebrate and share everything going on behind the 

scenes at St Paul’s. 

ECO CHALLENGE FROM 

AMELIA: Try and grow as 
many flowers as you can. 

Send pictures to us at 
schoolambassador@stpauls90

9.herts.sch.uk 
 

Our new value for this term is 
hope! Do you have a new 

year’s resolution? If so, let us 
know how it goes at the email 

address above! 
 
BE A GLOBAL CITIZEN! 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Yr6 mixed football team played a match 

against Hammond Academy and South 

Hill.  They beat Hammond 9-1. They also 

beat South Hill 2-1 meaning they will be 
going to the quarter final! 

 

The girls mixed football team played a 
match against Bovingdon and sadly lost 

1-0. 

 

The mixed football team went to a 

tournament run by Watford FC, at the 
Dome, and did really well as it was a 

county event. They came second in a 
tough group. They won 3 matches, drew 

won and unfortunately lost one. The 

sores for those games were 1-0, 2-1, 2-0, 

1-1 and 0-1.  Oscar played his best and 

Nefeli showed best sportsmanship.  
Albie was exceptional! 
 
If your children have any sports news, 
please send it to 
sportscommittee@stpauls909.herts.sch.uk 
and we’ll try to include it in the newsletter! 
 
IN OTHER SPORTS NEWS:  

 
 Mylo (Yr. 2) tried karate for the first 

time and got his white belt! 
 Mrs Smith won 2 netball matches in a 

row, and then lost one 77-23! Eek! 
 

 

 MUSIC STAR OF 

THE WEEK WAS: 

 

DEVON IN 
RECEPTION 
 
Selected by  
Olive-Rose (Music 
Subject Leader) 
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Albie (Our Amethyst house captain) 
says… “Everyone work as you hard 

to get as many merits as you can. In 
order to win the house cup and get to 

go out to play 15 minutes early!”    
 

Nat (Our DIAMOND house captain) 
says “Work hard and try your best 

to get as many merits as you can 

for your house.” 

For more news, look on the school website, check out Mr Varney’s weekly 
newsletter and look at our noticeboards around the school grounds.  

Remember to email us with any news! 
 
 
 

Email addresses to contact us: 
 
House Captains: 
amethyst@stpauls909.herts.sch.uk 
diamond@stpauls909.herts.sch.uk 
ruby@stpauls909.herts.sch.uk 
sapphire@stpauls909.herts.sch.uk 

 

Sports Committee: 
sportscommittee@stpauls909.herts.sch.uk 

 

School Ambassadors: 
schoolambassador@stpauls909.herts.sch.uk 

 
 

LANGUAGE STAR 
OF THE WEEK 
WAS: 
 
Bryony and Jude 
 
Selected by Nefeli, 
the language 
subject leader 

 
 

GEOGRAPHY STAR 

OF THE WEEK 
  

Beth Shaw,  
Year 6 
 

Selected by Luke 
 
 

Art Week 
On the 4th to the 11th Jan it was art week. As your art subject leader, it was 
great to see all the amazing work produced from children all over the school. 
On the 12th there was an art gallery so parents could come and see the work 
too.   

Reported by Beth S 
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